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President’s Letter:
 Thank you Katie Berg for filling in for me last 
month due to a family funeral.  I missed being 
with everyone and am looking forward to seeing 
everyone on Monday, February 12.   Can you 
believe we’ve already got a month behind us in 
this new year?   Before you know it, April will be 
here and we will be meeting with our fellow 
Central Region members in Great Bend for a fun-
filled, educational Region Meeting with Michele 
Burgard as our director.  The Great Bend Club has 
sent out the registration packet and it looks like 
we are set for a “groovy “ time.   I am going and 



Liberal Desk and Derrick Newsletter
Liberal Loggings
January, 2024 

hope our club will be well represented.  Won’t you 
consider going?
 It’s time to get back into the local schools with 
the Magic Suitcase now that basketball season is 
winding down with playoffs.  I will be scheduling 
these visits in February through April.  This is so 
much fun to visit the schools and see the “light 
bulbs” go on when the children realize how much 
of their life depends on oil and gas.  I mean, what 
would we do without footballs, video games and 
cell phones?  Probably go back to playing jacks, 4-
square, hopscotch, and Red Rover.  Oh wait, some 
of those games depend on rubber balls.   If you 
haven’t had the chance to be in a classroom of 
third grade students lately, you are missing a treat.

 March is Desk and Derrick Awareness month 
which leads me to think of a great supporter of our 
club, who has given us free publicity – the Hooker 
Advance, my local hometown newspaper.  The 
paper is 120 years old, and sadly, is closing its doors 
at the end of this month.  I rejoice for the editor 
who has faithfully covered every event in our little 
community in her retirement, but I am going to 
miss the weekly Wednesday edition of our 
hometown news, and the shoutouts given to 
Liberal Desk and Derrick club.  

Kay McKinley
President, Liberal Desk and Derrick
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Information Page

Central Region 
Meeting

Great Bend, Kansas
April 26 – 27, 2024

Registration packets 
are available.
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Meet the ADDC Board for 2024

2024 Convention
Dallas, Texas

September 24-28, 2024
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Club News

Thoughts and Prayers

• Janet Heston as she is 
taking her Chemo 
treatments.

• Cheryl Steers on her recent 
knee replacement.

Desk and Derrick Program 
Agenda 2024

January Kay 

February Janet

March Tammy

April Cheryl

May Katie

June No Meeting

July No Meeting

August Colleen

September Cherie

October Kay

November/December Installation of officers 
- No program

8-9--8-

Basic Oil Trivia – Did you know?

1. Traditionally, crude oil is measured in 
barrels. These are each equivalent to 42 US 
gallons (or a little fewer than 159 liters).
2. In Titusville, Pennsylvania, the 42-gallon 
barrel was officially adopted in 1866.
3. In 1866, a “tierce” (oil barrel) weighed 
approximately 300 pounds.
4. The consistency of crude oil can be 
completely liquid or nearly solid.
5. Formed over millions of years, petroleum 
comes from dead organisms (like plants, 
plankton, and algae) being exposed to 
intense pressure and heat under the earth’s 
mantle.
6. Most of the oil found in the ocean has 
oozed naturally from the ocean floor.

https://www.aoghs.org/transportation/history-of-the-42-gallon-oil-barrel/
https://www.aoghs.org/transportation/history-of-the-42-gallon-oil-barrel/
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